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Detachment Officers 
Elected Officers: 
 
Commandant:   
John Froehlich (270) 314-0362 
johnfroehlich9014@gmail.com 

 
Senior Vice Commandant:  
C.J. Wychulis (502)425-1368 
cwychulis@aol.com 

 
Junior Vice Commandant: 
Jerry McCandless (502) 632-7460 
jmccandl197@aol.com 

 
Judge Advocate: 
Bob LeBlond (502) 239-9946 
rleblond@aol.com 
 
Auxiliary President: 
Peggy Landis (502) 819-0123 
peggylandis@att.net  

Appointed Officers 
 
Adjutant: 
Allen D. Broussard (502) 267-4776     
twomarinefamily@gmail.com 
 

Paymaster: 
James Thompson (502) 974-7183 
jtlouky@gmail.com  

 
Chaplain: 
Richard Schmidt (502) 322-6170 
schmidtr1@bellsouth.net 
 

Sergeant-At-Arms: 
Charles Turner (502) 265-0807 
zulu325@aol.com 
 

Web Sergeant/Newsletter 
Troy Bowden (502) 424-2213 
troybowden77@gmail.com 

 

 

"The Hard Charger" 
Kentuckiana Detachment # 729 

December 2015 
Once A Marine! Always A Marine! 
Official Publication of the Kentuckiana Detachment # 729 

 

MAKE A CHILD’S HOLIDAY SPECIAL 

 

 
The history of the Louisville Marine Toys for Tots program goes back 
to the days when the local Marine Corps Reserve Unit ran the 
program.  Founded in 1947, the program has expanded around the 
nation.  Over the years, USMC Reserve Centers were consolidated 
and deployments increased resulting in  the Marine Corps League 
detachments became involved.  In many areas, a Toys for Tots 
coordinator is affiliated with a Marine Corps League unit. 

Story on page 3 

BREAKING NEWS!! 
It is official!  Kentuckiana Detachment #729 has its own home.  
Documents were signed and payment delivered to the Buechel 

Women’s Club on Wednesday November 25th.  Details to follow. 

file:///E:/Allen%20Broussard/Downloads/johnfroehlich9014@gmail.com
mailto:jmccandl197@aol.com
file:///C:/Users/Owner/Downloads/broussard.marines@insightbb.com
mailto:jtlouky@gmail.com
mailto:Alusmc75@gmail.com
file:///E:/Allen%20Broussard/Downloads/zulu325@aol.com


Page  2  of  12  Pages 

The Commandant’s Corner 
Message from John Froehlich

MEEERRRRRY CHRISTMAS!  Whoa, haven’t even gotten the turkey out of teeth yet!  But we 
Marines have to get started because, to a lot of kids, we are Santa! “Toys for Tots” is already 
going and Cletis needs lots of help in the next few weeks.  Here’s a list of volunteer opportunities.  
About “volunteering”, please don’t wait to be “invited” to help.  There is enough to be done without 
having to devote hours calling and asking you to volunteer.  Put on your “big boy pants” and step 
up on your own!  As I said, a lot of kids are depending on YOU! 

November 27 (Friday) – Light Up Louisville Parade 
Need 12 veterans to ride in antique cars during Louisville’s Light Up Louisville Parade.  Showtime: 
TBD (Last year it was 615pm) Spouse or significant other can also ride. 
Uniform:  Preferably military. Call Cletis at 502-714-0245, punch # button when message begins to 

bypass message, then leave your message after beep.  
November 29 (Sunday) – Motorcycle Ride 
ALL HANDS ON DECK! to collect, bag, and load toys on Margaret’s Moving and Storage truck for 
the 33rd annual TFT Motorcycle ride.  We generally collect over 6000 toys at this event.  Need 
maximum participation.  Event will occur Rain or Shine. 
Showtime: 1330 (1:30PM)   Location:  Papa Johns Cardinal Stadium (Green Lot A)  South side 
of Central Ave.  Uniform:  Anything you want, preferably military. 
SIGN in the Volunteer Log Book located next to Margaret’s Truck upon arrival. 
November 30 (Monday) – Sorting at the Warehouse – VERY IMPORTANT 
Need 20 volunteers to sort toys and prepare boxes for shipment to other organizations.  
Time:  10:00am to 4:00pm (unless we finish sooner) 
 December 4 (Friday) – TFT Private Party at The Brown Hotel 
Private party event to collect toys.  We will have JROTC cadets.  Marine Corps League Red Coat 
needed.  No more than 8 for this event.  Party runs from 730pm until 1230am 
 December 5 (Saturday) – TFT Private Party at Mercury Ballroom 
Private party event to collect toys.  We will have JROTC cadets.  Marine Corps League Red Coat 
needed.  Need at least 4 for this event.  Party runs from 730pm until 1230am 
December 7 (Monday) – Sorting at the Warehouse – VERY IMPORTANT 
20 volunteers to help sort toys and prepare boxes for shipment to other organizations.  
Time:  10:00am to 4:00pm (unless we finish sooner) 
 
HAVE A HAPPY AND BLESSED THANKSGIVING, HOW FORTUNATE WE ARE! 
GOD BLESS YOU, YOUR FAMILY AND FRIENDS AND GOD BLESS AMERICA! 
            

 

 

tel:502-714-0245
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Toys for Tots
 

 

The history behind the Louisville Marine Toys for 

Tots program goes back to the days when the 

local Marine Corps Reserve Unit ran the 

program.  Founded in 1947, the program has 

evolved around the nation and as it expanded, 

Reserve Centers were few and far between and 

thus, the Marine Corps League detachments 

became involved.  In most areas, a Toys for Tots 

coordinator is affiliated through a MCL unit but 

not in every case. 

  

When you think of Toys for Tots, it is not just 

about handing a toy to a child and yet so many 

think it is that easy.  Another misconception is 

that the total number of children helped is not 

always a great thing to say because in reality, we 

as a nation pray that there are not that many kids 

in need.  

  

We, the Marines of Kentuckiana Detachment 729, 

continue to carry a long history of supporting the 

Marine Corps Toys for Tots Foundation by 

ensuring “Every Child Deserves a Little 

Christmas” and I would like to take the 

foundation’s motto a step further in saying that we 

try to change the word “Little” to “Great” based 

on the donations we receive throughout the year.  

As the current Toys for Tots coordinator, I can 

only attribute the continued success of 

our Louisville program to my two predecessors, 

Bob Cross and Mary Broussard.  The bar was set 

high because that is what Marines do.  And then, 

we attempt to push it even higher. 

  

In 2014, through the efforts of those MCL 

members and the great people of Louisville and 

the surrounding counties (Shelby, Spencer, 

and Oldham) who donated toys, money, and their 

volunteer hours; we were able to provide toys to 

21,206 children through 17 different charitable 

organizations.  We rely heavily on businesses 

with our boxes and companies that desire to host 

events.  We shop for toys and then we bring all of 

that together for consolidation through sorting by 

age and gender.  Then, we package it all up and 

take the toys to various organizations for 

distribution. 

  

As a Marine Corps League Detachment, our focus 

of main effort (FOME), should be the recruitment 

of more members, regardless of age, but 

preferably the younger ones that are doing their 4 

years and getting out.  You know your capabilities 

and your limitations.  Nothing is too hard unless 

you make it that way.  Be safe this holiday season 

and as always, help us recruit more businesses to 

get involved with the Louisville Toys for Tots 

program.  Semper Fidelis! 
 

Semper Fidelis, 

Cletis Evans 

Capt/USMC/Retired 

Coordinator, Toys for Tots, Louisville 

President, Military Officers Association of America - 

Louisville Chapter 

(502) 714-0245 

 

                                                                                                                                                                   

tel:%28502%29%20714-0245
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-- DECEMBER UPCOMING EVENTS -- 
 

ROVING MESS:  8 December 2015 at 11:00 AM    
    Golden Coral, 4032 Taylorsville Rd, Louisville, KY 40220                                                          
    Please RSVP to Bob LeBlond 502-239-9946 or Email rleblond@aol.com 
 
BOARD MEETING:  9 December at 1830 (Wednesday) 

Marine House 

3758 Pulliam Dr 

STATE MEETING:  12 December 2015, 0930 hrs (Saturday) 

    Frankfort 
    Please contact John Froehlich (270)314-0362 if going 
CHRISTMAS PARTY:    19 December 2015, 1800 hrs (Saturday) 
    Time 6P-9PM Dinner at 7PM and musical entertainment at 8PM 
    $15 Dollars Per Person BYOB will provide setups and ice 
    Make checks out to MCL 729, and Mail to P.O. Box 991367, Louisville,KY 40269 

Marine House 

3758 Pulliam Dr 

Louisville, KY 40218 

Reservation ONLY Deadline is 13 December  

 

MESSAGE FROM THE CHAPLAIN 
 

Thanksgiving - Counting my Blessings !  

We pause this year as we do every year to count our 

blessings.  I thank God for the offer of salvation and for 

His incredible grace and mercy.  I am grateful for the 

sacrifice of His son Jesus who has set us free.  I am 

grateful for my brother and sister M arines and for their 

dedicated service.  

I especially want to take a moment to be grateful for our 

Navy corpsmen who sacrificed so much to save so many.  

Many of us would not be here if it were not for their 

courage and dedication.   

I had the opportunity to talk with one of our new 

members, òDocó Otis Phelps who joined our ranks last 

year.  He graduated Corpsmen school in 1969 and 

received orders to go to Camp LeJeune to train with 

Marines with the FMF. He spent a year at the Charleston 

Naval Hospital patc hing up Marines from Vietnam.  He 

noted that he had refined his medical skills there as he 

treated a wide range of injuries from abdominal wounds 

to orthopedics like amputations. When I asked him how 

seeing all that affected him he said that it heightened his 

sense of responsibility to care for them.  He noted they 

were sorely understaffed as they sought to treat the 

endless flow of wounded.  

 In 1970 he went to Vietnam where he served with 2
BN

, 

Ist Mar Div, Fox Co.  They saw action in A Shau Valley , 

Que Son valley and other areas along the Ho Chi Min 

Trail.  He said you would just finish saving one and then 

there would be another and another.  The thing that still 

haunts him is that after you patched them up they were 

medevacõd and he never knew what happened to them.  

It is those faces calling out to him for help that still visit 

him in his dreams. Later during his tour in Nam he was 

injured and was reassigned to a CAP unit with a Marine 

rifle team treating villagers.  In 1971 a CA 46 helicopter 

was hit by a enemy rocket and Doc was able to save the 

crew members lives.  He was awarded the bronze star for 

his heroic action.   

Doc left his military career for a career with the VA as a 

nurse for 34 years taking care of veterans.  His career of 

service and sacri fice to veterans is a great legacy of 

which we all are grateful.    

 

Romans 12:1-2  òTherefore I urge you brothers, in view of Gods mercy, to offer your bodies as living sacrifice, holy and 

pleasing to God - this is your spiritual act of wo rship.  Do not conform any longer to the pattern of this world, but be 

transformed by the renewing of your mind.ó 

Richard Schmidt  

Chaplain Marine Corps League  
 

Richard Schmidt 

Chaplain MCL 

mailto:rleblond@aol.com
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(schmidtr1@bellsouth.net) 

 

DETACHMENT 729 WELCOMES NEW MEMBERS & LIFE 
 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Otis Phelps, Bob Wolf Life members 
Otis and Bob, both new members in our League, were 
present their Life Member certificates at the 
November meeting.  Both have jumped in with both 
feet by participating in the Honors Detail, Toys for 
Tots and work on the new building.   
 
 
There was one Marine who petitioned to join the 
Detachment. Marine Jacques Byrd served in the 
USMC from 1992-1997.  He attained the rank of 
Corporal as a 5942 – Aviation Radar Repairman.  He 
received the Good Conduct Medal and National 
Defense Service Medal during his tour.  Currently, he 
is a financial planner, Apple Genius, and Constable in 
Oldham County.  Member was approved by 
unanimous vote.  Commandant Froehlich inducted 
him.  Welcome aboard Marine. 
 

mailto:schmidtr1@bellsouth.net
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BIRTHDAY CAKE 
 

 

  
 

 

 Veteran’s Day Observance 
 

 
 
________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Cloverport Independent School has 
hosted a Veteran's Day Observance, 
Breakfast, and Program for Veteran's and 
their families for over a decade. In 
recognition of their commitment to educating 
their students of the important role that our 
Military plays in our everyday life, Mr. Keith 
Haynes, CIS Acting Superintendent and 
Principal was presented a Certificate of 
Appreciation for their " Patriotic Recognition 
and Remembrance of Veterans" on behalf of 
the Commandant and Adjutant of MCL Det. 
729 by Life Member Eric Shrader.  Eric was 
invited as a speaker at the elementary school 
in Cloverport, Ky to speak on the meaning of 
Veterans Day to the school.   
 

 

Permanent Life Member Morris Futrell 
received a piece of Birthday cake on 
November 10, 2015 from Member Ed 
Armento.   Morris Futrell, age 94, is a 
World War II veteran of Bougainville, 
Guam, Okinawa and China.  Morris is 
a resident at Jefferson Manor, Room 
301. Morris is a Lifetime Member of 
Marine Corps League #729. He likes 
visitors and cake!  
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AUXILIARY NEWS 
 

HELLO LADIES: 
Hope your Thanksgiving was a great one enjoyed by family and friends.  I sent out the email on decorating 
the Marine Hall (that’s what I call it) on December 10 at 10 am.   
 
The Auxiliary has been invited to join the Buechel Women’s Club at their Christmas Party on December 17 at 

10 am.   Please call me by December 10 at 502-819-0123 if you plan to attend.  Sounds like a lot of fun and 
hope to see all of you Ladies there, great time to get to know them. 
 
See you also at the MCL Dinner December 19

th
.  Have a very Merry and safe Christmas. 

 

December Birthday 
Joe Ann Auslander  3rd 

Tammy Young  21st

Sincerely, 
Peggy  J. Landis  502-819-0123 

(peggylandis@att.net) 

               

 
BIRTHDAYS FOR DECEMBER 2015 

 
Hudson, Jr..Thomson 3 Seay       James   13 Johnson    Albert    21  

Dorsett Stephen  4 Abrams  Victor   14 Whalen    Stephen  21 

Ebert Robert  4 Hammer Eugene   15 Blanton    Gary    22 

Wyatt Roy  4 Marshall G   17 Allen Jr   Melvin    27 

Bailey Joseph  9 Oliver    Donald   19 Caughron Danny    28 

Jones Zachery  13 Dill        Ralph   19 Taylor      William  28 

Seay James  13 Lockhart Paul   20 Epley       Richard   30 

 
               

 

KENTUCKIANA DET. #729 

MARINE CORPS LEAGUE 

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING  

16 NOVEMBER 2015  

 
The meeting was called to order by Commandant Froehlich at 1900 hours in the usual manner.  All officers were 

present or accounted for.   

 

There was one guest, Department Junior Vice-Commandant Forrest Cook. He was welcomed by the membership.     

 

There was one Marine who petitioned to join the Detachment. Marine Jacques Byrd who served in the USMC from 

1992-1997.  He attained the rank of Corporal as a 5942 – Aviation Radar Repairman.  He received the Good Conduct 

Medal and National Defense Service Medal during his tour.  Currently, he is a financial planner, Apple Genius, and 

Constable in Oldham County.  Member was approved by unanimous vote.  Commandant Froehlich inducted 

him.  Welcome aboard Marine. 

 

Minutes: Adjutant Al Broussard indicated that the Minutes having been published in the newsletter.  The membership 

was asked if there were any changes.  There were none so the minutes stand as published.     

 

Paymaster Report:  Jim Thompson gave a brief report and briefed the membership that we currently have three 

accounts:  The General Account, Building Management Account, and Gaming Account.  He acknowledged a 

generous donation by Bob Ross for a $500.00 donation to the Building management account. $10,000 has been placed 

file:///E:/Bob/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.IE5/E9IEDDJK/peggylandis@att.net
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in the Building Maintenance Account with a $1000 spending limit for routine expenses without Board Approval. All 

accounts will require double signatures and will be approved by the Commandant subject to above limit.  The report 

was received and filed. 

 

COMMANDANT’S REPORT 

 

Commandant Froehlich discussed the Department of KY, December Quarterly Meeting which will be held in 

Frankfort, KY on December 12, 2015 at Frankfort, KY.  John Froehlich, C. J. Wychulis, Don Schofield, Allen 

Broussard and Charles Turner expressed interest in going to the event. 

 

REPORT OF OFFICERS 

 

SENIOR VICE-COMMANDANT – NO REPORT 

 

JUNIOR VICE-COMMANDANT 

 

Jerry McCandless shared thoughts about his job as Junior Vice.  He discussed that we should inform applicants that 

membership is all about fellowship.  Additionally he shared with the Detachment that the National will be publishing 

a Recruiting Incentive Program where any new members this year will have the name of the new member and his/her 

sponsor placed in a drawing for some prizes at the National Convention in Aug 2016.  Prizes will be as follows:  (1) 

$1000 each for the new member and sponsor.  2
nd

 Prize will be $500.00 each for the new member and his/her 

sponsor.  3
rd

 Prize (10) winners will receive $100.00 each to members and sponsors.      

 

JUDGE ADVOCATE/VAVS 

 

Bob LeBlond discussed the Roving Mess which will be held at the Golden Corral which is located at  4032 

Taylorsville Road on December 8, 2015 at 11:00 AM.  He reported that there were 68 members at the Roving Mess 

on 10 Nov 2015 where we had a Birthday Ceremony and Cake Cutting.   He also reported that Bill Taylor was 

recognized at the Birthday Program at Seneca for his 21 years of Service as the Marine Instructor of the Marine Corps 

Junior ROTC.   

 

CHAPLAIN’S REPORT   

 

Chaplain reported on members sick and in distress.   Tom Gallalee went into knee surgery has had complications and 

is currently in Jefferson Place Rehab, 1705 Herr Lane, Louisville, KY 40222.  He welcomes visitors.  Al Broussard 

reported to the Chaplain that LtCol Dobbs’(Life Member & JROTC Senior Instructor) son Christopher (age 34) had 

emergency surgery after suffering a heart attack recently.  Surgery was to do by-pass surgery requiring a five by-pass 

procedure.  Chris is staying with his parents and on the mend, however during the surgery it was noted that two more 

arteries needed by-pass surgery but could not be done because of life threatening consequences.  Please keep LtCol 

Dobbs’ family in your thoughts and prayers.  Get well cards from members to his son, Christopher, can be 

addressed to Chris Dobbs, at 5609 Pavilion Way, Louisville, KY 40291.    

 

WEBMASTER 

 

Webmaster Troy Bowden under the weather and not at the meeting, however he announced through the Commandant 

that he is well into the building of a first class website and entering Phase 3  which will be to for the Detachment 

members to be used by members to promote their businesses by building a data base of members who are 

businessmen.  He encouraged members to contact him with this information so it can be published on the website. He 

also indicated that if you have a great story, please submit it to him.    

 

COMPTROLLER/SEAT COMMITTEE    

 

There was not problem nor report from the Comptroller standpoint.  However, the SEAT committee announced 

Christmas Dinner will be held at the BWC on 19 December 2015.  It will be catered by Marks Feed Store with 

some special entertainment by a group of ladies doing Christmas and 40’s and 50’s music.  This event is limited to 
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120 people.  Business Casual/Christmas Festive is the attire.  Information will be published in the newsletter and on 

the e-serve list.  While alcohol is not sold at our meetings you may BYOB.   Mary Broussard was collecting for the 

event at the Meeting.   

 

BOY SCOUT  PROGRAM   

 

Kat Davis noted that only 1 Eagle presentation was completed this past month and that she has two scheduled for 12 

December.  Al Broussard also noted that this is a great opportunity for members to join in and accompanying Kat in 

the presentations. 

 

BUILDING COMMITTEE REPORT  
 

Bob Ross also discussed the potential for another M-1 Rifle raffle.  He will look into purchasing the rifle and pursue 

this as another fund raiser for the Detachment.   

 

SHIP’S STORE:    

 

Bob Donoho announced that he had a pretty good inventory of items to sell.  Those needing Life Member patches, he 

noted, they are in stock.  If you need an item of uniform, please let him know so that it can be ordered for you…or 

you may also visit the National website and order items not in our inventory online.  Please shop our local ship’s 

store before and after meetings.   

 

TOYS FOR TOTS 

 

Cletis Evans was not present at the meeting however there will be a list of activities posted in the newsletter, on-line, 

and on the website.  Events will include 27 November – Light up Louisville, 29 November Motorcycle Rally at 

Papa John’s Cardinal Stadium, December 4
th

 and 5
th

 Private parties, and December 9-11 Box Pick-ups.    Phone 

number is (502) 714-5205.  Please give a little of your time in support of this project.   
 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

 

1.  Commandant Frohlich gave a situation report on the progress of the closing of the building.  He is optimistic that 

by next meeting the deal will be sealed. 

GOOD OF THE LEAGUE 

 

1.  Otis Fox commented on the rising cost of Range time for the Pistol Team.  He asked to be invited to the Budget 

Committee Meeting.  He also indicated that any members wishing to discuss off-season training to please contact him 

at 966-4636. 

 

2.  Bob Ross announced that the Name the Building program has already received a great response from the 

membership.   The Building Committee will cull through the entries and narrow the options down with a vote for the 

name at the January meeting. 

 

50/50 Draw was won by Jerry Thompson won the $48.00 drawing.  $48 was turned over to the Jr. Past Commandant, 

Bob Cross, for deposit into the Gaming Account. 

Meeting was adjourned at 20:38. 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 

 

Allen Broussard 

Adjutant 
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DUES RENEWAL FOR DECEMBER  

 

PREVIOUS MONTH  CURRENT MONTH  NEXT MONTH 

 

NOVEMBER   DECEMBER   JANUARY 

 

Becherer, Ken   Dill, Ralph   Diebold, Walter 

Bradbury, Don   Espinola, Agnelo   Johnson, Albert 

Cresswell, Jim   Harris, Jr. Ken   Lindner, Ralph 

Hilton, Steven   Liest, Bart J.   Moore, Myrl 

Likens, Mike   Renfro, Tonnie   Powell, Charles 

     Turner, Charles 

 

Marines, we continue to do well on Recruiting.  But retention is still a sore spot.  As of this writing, we still have two members 

from October renewals, 4 from July, and 2 from August, April and February.  Let’s turn to and help us to have that 100% plus by 

the end of the FY which is only 7 months away.  We have plenty of potential members in the wings, we just need to get them to a 

meeting!      Al Broussard 
 

 

Tis the Season to be Up Close and Personal  
 
Please read this article, especially if you DON'T carry concealed or if you DON'T care anything 
about self-defense and firearms. We've mentioned situational awareness and the predatory 
behavior of criminals, so now it makes sense to focus on actual "battle space." If you're not paying 
attention while out and about, you could get a nasty surprise. It may not be the "knock out game," 
but it could be equally devastating, and it will occur right in front of you. Police statistics show 
civilian defense encounters involving use of a handgun occur within these averaged parameters: 
within 3 meters (9 or 10 feet), within 3 seconds, and with only 3 rounds being fired (combined 
perpetrator and victim). Look around you right now. What and who are 3 meters from you? How 
far can you move in 3 seconds? Where's your gun? 
 
Now consider your reactions, if you carry a firearm concealed. Here are some simple remedies for 
the close-quarters gunfight, and some of these can be practiced "dry-fire." I will start by assuming 
you can draw your usual weapon from whatever clothing or purse or holster you are wearing, and 
fire one round inside of one-and-one-half seconds. If you can't, then stop reading and go to the 
range now! See if you can add to this list: 
 
1. Have you ever practiced shooting "from retention?" This is also called the hip-shot. Draw with 
your strong hand only, tuck your elbow firmly into your side at your waist, and fire while keeping 
the forearm level. Can you hit the target? Where is your other hand? Lean forward a bit. Can you 
feel the muzzle blast on your face? I don't need to tell you why this shooting position is important.  
 
2. Take your EMPTY handgun and dry-fire the TV for a bit. Now ask your friend or spouse to 
move in front of you and try to pull the EMPTY gun out of your hand. This is what will happen 
when you miss that first shot! Have I got your attention, yet? 
 
3. Find a young friend or family member to train with you for a few minutes. Have them stand 10 
feet away (3 meters), and then have them lunge or sprint toward you as fast as they can. You 
don't need a gun for this one. Now, that 3 seconds we mentioned earlier seems like a real luxury, 
doesn't it? 
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Since this has been a thinking-man's and thinking-woman's article, I'll leave it to you to settle all 
the questions and details that arise from these training suggestions. Stay safe and watch those 
parking lots while shopping! 
 
MARINE CORPS LEAGUE 

KENTUCKIANA DETACHMENT # 729 
P. O. Box 991367 
LOUISVILLE, KY 40269 
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Marines keep in mind that we are on Facebook. Search in google for Marine Corps League 

Detachment 729 and you’ll find links to our website and our Facebook page. 

For a more detailed Newsletter please visit our website at: 

http://www.kentuckianamarines.org/newsletters/ 
SEMPER FI! 

http://www.kentuckianamarines.org/newsletters/

